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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                April 17, 2019
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Treasurer – Rob Schock and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Trustee – Adam Grabetz.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer and 10 citizens. 
Motion #3270 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Schock to approve the agenda as presented.    

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Motion #3271 Meeting Minutes Approval.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 3/20/19, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 3/14/19, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 3/20/19, and the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 3/23/19.

Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3272 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve bills #1 through #84 in the amount of  

$319,832.29 from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Debt Fund, Fire Equipment Fund, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products.

Manager Vaslo said that he and Clerk Geiermann continue to get questioned on the current zoning for Lakewood Machine Products. Parcel #5801-018-037-00 is the parcel where the business is currently conducting business and many from the surrounding area believe that the parcel has a duel zoning with the interior being I-1, Light Industrial, and a buffer area around the I-1 property that is zoned R, Residential. Attorney Godfroy believes that the entire property is zoned I-1 after initially thinking it also had a duel zoning. Manage Vaslo asked to meet with the attorney and some of the residents who are concerned, in the near future, to look at the records available to see if a consensus can be formed. No motion was offered. 
New Business
Manager’s Report.

The Manager noted that he and Engineer Hollandsworth are engaged in talks with the MCRC regarding a 36” cross tile on E. Newburg Rd, east of the RR crossing. The MCRC wants the tile replaced but do to its proximity to the RR and a high-pressure gas main, and the fact that the tile has a concrete headwall, replacement is very complicated and could be very costly. He and the engineer has proposed slip lining the tile in place a removal and replacement. They will meet with MCRC engineering to see if there are options to removal and replacement. 

Manager Vaslo also noted that the Twp has not received comments on drainage plans prepared and submitted to the MCRC for review and approval yet for either E. Newburg Rd, east of the RR, or Swan Creek Rd, from Sigler to Labo.    
MCRC Contract for Indian Trail.
The Board received a revised contract for the stoning of Indian Trail. The new contract had a 10% contribution from the MCRC as part of the Local Road Funding Program. The project cost was $11,396, with the Twp share at $10,256. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3273 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to approve the MCRC contract for Indian Trail in an amount not to exceed $10,256.00.     Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Communications/Information.
Supervisor Carmack thanked the Airport National Junior Honor Society for volunteering to clean up debris around the pound at Unity Park. The efforts of this group are much appreciated. 
Spring dump day is set for May 4th from 8am to noon at the Homrich landfill located at 200 Matlin Rd. Identification is required and there are restrictions on what the landfill will take. Residents should either contact the Twp or Homrich for details. 
Citizen Comments. 

There were a few residents from the Lazy Oak subdivision who voiced their concerns about the approaches, both east and west, to the I-275 viaduct. They said that the pavement has deteriorated to the point of needing replacement.   
With no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3274 Meeting Adjourn. 
Motion by Schock supported by Booth to adjourn the meeting at 7:09 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann 

Ash Township Clerk
